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Greetings!

AWESOME!  

What a wonderful experience I had at IC in Seattle as your State President.  It was a very humbling experience to carry the Oklahoma State flag in the flag ceremony.  Cathy Holsted was also involved in the flag ceremony carrying the flag of Queensland.

Jacque Edwards and Gwynn Nell Swanson joined me at the State President’s workshop led by Verneene Forssberg and Brenda Meyers entitled “”Make the Magic Come Alive:  Imagine.”  It was wonderful and gained some new insights and information as a State President.

Twenty-five members, DESA and guests enjoyed being a part of the Oklahoma members in attendance:

Attending were:  Aletha Bolt, Nancy Buck, Linda Douthit, Jacque Edwards, Brenda Edwards, Deb Hughes, Joyce Gibson-Madden, Vivian and Wilbur Gibson, Janet Gray, Rosalie Griffith. Cathy and Doc Holsted, Sue Knight, Billye Lackey, Jeanne Meyer, Judy Montgomery, Gwynn Nell Swanson, Ruth Thompson, Nadine Weatherly, Joyce Whitewing, Judi York, Linda Voss and Mary Voss and myself.

Oklahoma should be proud of those members serving on the IC level and ESA Foundation for 2006-2007.   KUDOS to:

Rosalie Griffith, for serving as Bylaws Revision Committee Chairman; Judi York for States President’s Senior Chair; Deb Hughes, Hands-On Service Projects committee and Vivian Gibson, ESA Foundation State Counselors’ Director/Parliamentarian; Jeanne Meyer, ESA Foundation Vice Chairman and Cathy Holsted, ESA Foundation Advisor.  Ladies, a wonderful job representing Oklahoma!

Years of Service
Congratulations to:  Gwynn Nell Swanson – 25 yrs; Joyce Whitewing-50 yrs. (WOW!), Rosalie Griffith and Billye Lackey-30 yrs.

The winners are:

“What ESA Means to Me Essay Contest (Less Than One Year)

Connie Sanders, Kappa Theta, 

Top Ten Educational Programs (in alphabetical order)
Delta Kappa, Pat Langdon, Educational Director and Kappa Theta, Jacque Edwards, Educational Director.

Maie L. Wells, Outstanding State Educational Director: Bunnie Sullins

State News Bulletin (5 issues or More)

3rd Place

Publicity/Public Relations Award

Sigma Chi, Sue Knight, Publicity Chair

ESA Foundation Awards

3rd Place

Foundation Scholarship Award

2nd Place

2007 Fantasy Ball Award

1st Place

Association of the Arts
Division II – Literature

Connie Sanders, Kappa Theta

Division X-Special Presidential Division

Sue Knight, Sigma Chi

Robbin will be honoring these ladies at August Leadership.

Oklahoma was one of the top 10 states in contributions to St. Jude’s this year.  Check with Shirley Wajda or Nancy Buck, as she represented Shirley, at the St. Jude celebration.

Oklahoma ESA members let’s bring home some more top awards next year!  Oklahoma ESA members will not be discouraged, we continue to try and win…maybe this will be our year!  It’s going to be fun!  We have opportunities in Educationals, Easter Seals, Circle of Life, Association of the Arts, Membership (Barbara and Cheryl are working their hearts out to increase membership in Oklahoma.) Don’t disappoint them!  We are charting a new course with an online Petticoat Journal, publicity make that extra effort to highlight your chapter events.  Let’s go Oklahoma!

Thank you for making this year such a memorable one and one I will treasure forever and never forget….

Leadership is Coming!!!!!!

Mark your calendars for August 19th for a wonderful day of Leadership on the Campus of UCO, Edmond.  Two outstanding speakers will be presenters that day:

Major General Rita Aragon was appointed Assistant Adjutant General for Air, Oklahoma Air National Guard in March 2003.   In September 2003, she was given a second (dual) assignment of Air National guard Assistant to the Assistant Secretary of the Air Force for Financial Management and Comptroller, Pentagon, Washington, D. C.  In September 2006 she is now at the Pentagon (unsure what her title is now).  Aragon taught kindergarten through 7th grade in her civilian life. She began her career teaching in an all black school in 1970.  She became Principal of the Year in 1988 and 1992.  She is an honorary member of Gamma State of The Delta Kappa Gamma and also has been selected as an International Honorary member, (she was unable to attend that ceremony in Oklahoma City on July 12th, but hopefully she will be available to be initiated in Chicago in 2008).  It will be my pleasure to introduce her as I was the one to invite her to become and honorary member of the State and International.  This is just a short resume of her work.  She will be speaking from 10:15-11:00 a.m. on the 19th of August.  She will be talking about “Leadership.”

Our afternoon speaker will be Patti Loughlin, Assistant Professor of History, UCO.  She is an author of the book Hidden Treasurers of the American West: Muriel H. Wright (public historian and editor of the Chronicles of Oklahoma); Angie Debo (historian and author); and Alice Marriott (anthropologist and author).  Ms. Loughlin has received several awards for her writing.  She teaches women’s history, history of the American West, and 20th century U.S. at UCO.  Dr. Billye Peterson will introduce her.  You won’t want to miss this outstanding day!

Members in attendance will receive a folder of leadership articles that I have compiled for each of you.  I have made 80 copies and I hope for 80+ members and I will be more than happy to take requests for more.

Click HERE for Agenda.

LEADERSHIP IN OKLAHOMA STATE COUNCIL OF ESA

I encourage all chapter members to read, “Beatitudes for Leaders.”  As you are reading, think of at least one of your chapter members who exemplify each of these beatitudes.  Share their names during a chapter meeting or privately with them.  This is a wonderful way to give these women a well-deserved pat on the back!

BEATITUDES FOR LEADERS

1. Blessed are the leaders who have not sought the high place, but who have been drafted into service because of their ability and willingness to serve.

2. Blessed are the leaders who know where they are going, why they are going, and how to get there.

3. Blessed are the leaders who know how to lead without being dictatorial; true leaders are humble.

4. Blessed are the leaders who seek the best for those who serve.

5. Blessed are the leaders who lead for the good of the most concerned, and not for the personal gratification of their own ideas.

6. Blessed are the leaders who develop leaders while leading.

7. Blessed are the leaders who march with the group, interpret correctly the signs of the pathways that lead to success.

8. Blessed are the leaders who have their heads in the clouds but their feet on the ground

9. Blesses are the leaders who consider leadership an opportunity for service.

SEE YOU AUGUST 19th AT UCO IN THE WILL ROGERS ROOM (4TH FLOOR,) AT 9:00 a.m.  SEE A COPY OF THE PROGRAM AS AN ATTACHMENT FOR THE DAY.

ATTENTION:  OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS:
Your part in the Leadership will be to talk about your job as chairman and about contest if you have a contest or your plans for the coming year. Make it interesting and informative.(You can do a poster, skit, poem, etc.) 

If you have a handout please make enough for each chapter and put that chapter’s name on it so we can be sure someone from every chapter has a copy.

Welcome these changes to the Board!
Olene Shore is now the Junior Circle of Life Chairman.  Beverly Hanna had to resign due to the health of her husband.  I accept Beverly’s resignation with regret.  Welcome Olene!

Barbara Eck is now wearing two hats – Secret Sister Coordinator and an Administrative Assistant, due to Donna Shook graciously accepting the position at Petticoat Journal Editor.

“ODDS ‘n’ ENDS

There are 2 Awards that are available to recognize members this year.  One is the Point of Light Award to recognize members at the District and the other the Lighthouse Award is to recognize members at State Convention who are not recognized otherwise.  Members must be in attendance to be recognized.  Click HERE for nomination forms.
Rhonda Scott and Linda Southerland reported the Directory is now finished and ready for distribution at the August Leadership.  If you haven’t purchased one now is the time for $6.00

Aletha Bolt is looking for a Webmaster intern that will work with her in being the future Webmaster as she is wishing to spend time on Membership and our next Dream Home will be in Yukon.  I know Aletha will appreciate you considering this opportunity.  Visit with Aletha to learn more.

CONGRATULATIONS JUDI YORK!

Judi is the new IC Junior Membership Chairman.

CONGRATUATLATIONS VIVIAN GIBSON!

Vivian was elected to her 2nd, 3 year term on the ESA Foundation Board and she will be serving as Treasurer.

Coming August 1stor thereabouts! 

ESA Communication Online

On the first Tuesday of the month, one newsletter will be developed and sent out.  The newsletter will be going to the following: State Treasurers, State Membership Chair (senior & junior), State Circle of Life Coordinators and chapter Presidents.

Each newsletter will include the following updates:

Upcoming events and tips, etc. So remember to check each month to access the newsletter.

ESA Custom Printing

Order online professionally printed ESA letterhead, envelopes, mailing labels and business cards.  Simply go to: www.esaintl.com >Member Center>Custom Stationery.

Officers, Board Members and Chapter Presidents

If you would like to have a complete IC Roster please email me and I will forward you a complete set.  

UPCOMING DATES

Mark your calendars NOW!

Watch for flyers/information from these District Coordinators:

District V Meeting – McAlester-August 25th.

District II Meeting – Clinton –September 15th.

District IV Meeting - Shawnee

 September 22nd.

District III  Meeting - Owasso

September 29th.

Oklahoma School for the Deaf Tour

October 13.  Jacque Edward, Project Director

November 10th
ESA SHOPPING ON THE MALL/CONSIGNMENT SALE


(Ladies, begin planning what you want to sell at your table.  Table rental $5.00) All proceeds stay with your chapter.  Consignment sale is 50/50 (chapter and State)

November State Council Meeting

Christmas Party I (officers Board members, etc.)

Christmas Party II (non-Board members) More information to follow.

One last thought:

Hugh Gouldthorpe shared these tips concerning leadership.  Among them were:

1. A recipe for leaders is made up of 80% learned strategies, 10% use of leadership ethics and 10% attitude.

2. Leaders use the following number of words: “6” I admit that I was wrong. “5”You did a great job. “4”What do you think?” “3. Could you please….? 2. “Thank you.”1.

“We…and

3. Success comes in cans: “I 

Can,” “You can,” “We can.”

MENU FOR LEADERSHIP- $12.00

Deli Buffet

Potato salad, potato chips, sliced turkey, ham, roast beef, salami, sliced swiss, cheddar and provolone cheese, assorted breads, rolls, condiments, sliced tomatoes, onions, lettuce, pickles, coffee, and ice tea.

Cookies and brownies for the afternoon.

“You don’t have to be great

to get started but you have to get started to be great?  -Les Brown

Bringing good people together.
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604 W Wheat Capital Rd, Rt 5 ∙ Enid, OK 73701

580-242-0741 ∙ ramonadp@yahoo.com

“Light the Path to ESA’s Future”


